
Minutes JBCCC October 9, 2019 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM by Larry Gould, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

     22 members present.  Guest speaker from Turn-To-Us spoke. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Previous Balance   $6,611.63 

   Income          602.25 

   Expenses       (127.47) 

      ======== 

   Balance    $7,086.41  

 

Motion to accept the treasurer’s report made by: 

     Frank Mertz 

     2
nd

 by Steve Berger 

     All in favor, motion carried 

 

Secretary’s Report: Minutes from the September meeting were read. 

 

 Motion to accept the reading of the minutes was made by: 

  Tom Whiteley 

  2
nd

 by Tom McArdle 

Old Business: 

 

Wine Cruise – The cruise will be to the Mountain View Vineyard, 2332 Walters Road, 

Stroudsburg.  Located near the village of Neola.  Meet at 1pm.  

 

Tamaqua Fall Show – The club is hosting the car show.  We will setup around 8am, the show 

runs from 9-3pm.  We will be taking People’s Choice ballots to determine the top 3 places. 

 

Lansford Alive – The cruise went well, the club raised a little short of $200. 

 

Boy Scouts Troop 138 – We are awaiting a return call from Lance to confirm their attendance to 

our October Cruise. 

 

Contributions – Nothing new to report.  We plan on finalizing the list shortly. 

 

Mrs Bush’s Senior Living Car Cruise – Went well, all had a good time. 

 

Becky’s Drive-in Car Show – The show was held on October 6
th

 and the weather wasn’t very 

good.  Joe Curran attended and reported 124 cars participated. 

 

Christmas Party – The invites will be sent out Thursday for the event scheduled for December 

11
th

. 

 

Parades – The Jim Thorpe Halloween Parade is on October 26
th

, meet at the High School 1pm.  

Rain date of the 27
th

.  The Veterans Day Parade held in Lehighton is on November 10
th

, meet at 

1pm and as of this meeting we don’t have anything to report on the Lehighton Halloween 

Parade. 

 

 

 

 



 

New Business: 

 

Nomination of Officers – continued.  Larry, Phil and Howard confirmed their acceptance to 

remain on in their current post.  The club is still in need of someone to accept nomination for the 

Club Secretary position.  We plan on sending out an email blast to hopefully find someone. 

 

October Cruise – The final cruise will be held on Oct 25
th

 with an earlier start time of 4pm.  

Dash plaques will go to the first 40 cars to attend. 

 

Committees – There was discussion on the floor in regards to club events.  The club needs to get 

the membership involved in the planning and execution of events we are part of throughout the 

season.  If more get involved the less anyone has to do.  The board will always be there to assist 

but cannot continue to handle all of the tasks for each and every show and cruise. 

 

New Members – We have application for 2 new memberships: 

 

  Michelle & Michael Greek of Nesquehoning, sponsored by Phil Botti 

Roy Snyder of Lehighton,  sponsored by son Tim Snyder 

    

Motion was made to accept the new member by: 

Joe Barone 

2
nd

 by Dave Curran  -  All were in favor, motion carried. 

 

Membership – Currently we now have 126 in good standing with a total of 223 individuals. 

 

Correspondence: 

 

Nothing to report. 

 

With there being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn by: 

 

Harry Miller, Sr, 

All were in favor, motion carried. 

 

Meeting closed for business: 8:30 pm 


